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Newsletter
September 2023
Dear Parents/Carers

Welcome back to nursery everyone.  We hope you all have had a wonderful Summer.  All the children have settled in well and the new starters are getting to know the nursery routine and beginning to form attachments with staff and make friendships with other children.    
Policies

We encourage all our parents/carers to familiarise yourselves with the policies and these can be found on our website page ‘thelifenursery.co.uk’ under downloads.  These include safeguarding, settling in, SEN and Inclusion, Key Person, Working in Partnership, Complaints policies.   

Reminder Fees – Please note that all fees should be paid by the end of each week either by bank transfer or by card at nursery.  If this does not happen, your child will not be able to attend any further paid sessions.  
OUR BD4 CIC

Natwest

Account Number: 38813165

Sort Code:  56-00-36
Extra Sessions
Should you require any extra sessions for your child, or if you wish to change your child’s sessions, please inform either Louise or Francesca.   Please visit ‘Childcare Choices’ on the website if you think you may be eligible for the 30 hours funding, 2 year funding or ‘Tax Free Childcare’.  If you would like your child to have their lunch at nursery, please speak to a member of staff as we are quite flexible in the sessions which we offer.  
Staff

We would like to introduce our Directors and Early Years Team.  

· Louise Gray, Director and Manager – (Level 6) BA Childhood Studies with Early Years Professional Status and Level 3 SENCO

· Liam Grima, Director

· Andrew McNamara, Director

· Francesca Edwards, Deputy Manager – (Level 6) (BA Hons in Early Years)

· Demi Gibson – Early Years Practitioner (Level 3) 

· Kirsty Beck - Early Years Practitioner (Level 3) and (Level 3) SENCO

· Tayyabah Kauser – Early Years Practitioner (Level 3) 

· Chloe Whitehead, Early Years Apprentice – working towards (Level 3)

Designated Safeguarding Lead and SENCO
Designated Safeguarding Lead for the Nursery is Louise Gray (Manager and Director)
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead for the Nursery is Francesca Edwards (Deputy Manager)
Our SENCO’s for the nursery are Louise and Kirsty and have gained their Level 3 SENCO qualification.  
Settling In

Over the next few weeks, we will be observing all children and recording their individual interests and planning around these interests.  Your child (if they have not yet been assigned a key person), will be assigned a key person from which this is decided upon relationships formed with staff.   All new parents will be notified of their child’s key person shortly.  
Spare Clothes/Nappies/Wipes

Please ensure your child comes to nursery with the appropriate clothing eg coat, named suncream, wellies.  Spare clothes to be kept at nursery are always recommended due to children having access to water, messy play and outdoor play in all weathers.  All bags brought into nursery MUST be safe eg no drawstring or plastic bags.  

Nappy Changing 

Please ensure you provide enough nappies and wipes.  We ask that before coming to nursery, children have had their nappies changed.  

Names

Please ensure your child’s name is on their coats, spare clothes, bags, wellies and suncream as we have experienced many children coming into nursery with the same coat as their friends.   

Bags

We kindly ask if children’s bags can be left at nursery and not taken home each day.  This hopefully will minimise disruption when children are going home.  
Jewellery

Please do not bring your child into nursery wearing necklaces, hooped ear-rings and bracelets.  Children must wear stud ear-rings due to health and safety reasons.  Children will not be able to attend nursery wearing these, due to these getting lost and also injury whilst playing.  

Lunches and Snack Time

We promote healthy eating in the nursery.  Children are provided with milk, fruit, toast, yogurt, crumpets, cereal and milk for snack time.  Children have their own water bottle which has their name and photo on for them to recognise their own bottle.  

We ask that you DO NOT bring water bottles in from home!

We ask that healthy lunch boxes are provided.  Our policy states that grapes, carrots, popcorn and cooked sausages are not included to avoid choking.

Comforters

Toys, teddies and blankets from home are not allowed in the nursery.  Children can become distressed if they forget to take them home, if they get broken or if another child plays with them.  If children have toys at the gate, parents will be asked to take the toy off their child.  In exceptional circumstances, children will be able to bring a comforter into nursery.  Please note that any blankets which are brought into nursery must be cut down to ensure the safety of other children as trailing blankets on the floor can be a hazard.  
Illness

If your child is ill or have a temperature, they MUST NOT attend nursery.  In addition, if your child is having calpol, they should not be brought into nursery.  
Home Learning

We continue to work closely with parents/carers and hope you will support your child in doing a little bit of homework.  Home learning sheets will be sent home with your child each month and when returned to nursery will be displayed on our home learning board and be a topic for discussion at carpet times.   

Library

We have our own library whereby children are invited to choose a book in nursery to take home to read with their family.  We ask that this is returned to nursery when read to enable your child to choose another.  

Website and Facebook

We ask that you all familiarise yourself with the policies which can be found on our website ‘The Life Nursery’ scroll down to the bottom to downloads.  All important information can be found here.  We also have our facebook page which is kept up to date with notifications and also photos of children exploring the nursery environment (if you have consented for your child to be on facebook).  
Parent Consultations

These will take place during October for you to be kept updated on your child’s progress and further information will be sent out nearer the time.  However, should you wish to speak to a member of staff, please feel free to do so.  

Arrival and Pick-up Times
Morning sessions start at 8.30 am until 11.30 am

Afternoon sessions start at 12.15 pm until 3.15 pm

We would ask that you wait at the gate and a member of staff will greet all children at these times and at the end of the session will bring your child out to you.  We have reflected and found that this has worked in the past since the pandemic, enabling children to become independent.  Children find their own photo/name card upon arrival and put this on the board.  
If possible and to avoid upset for the children, could you please ensure you pick your child up at these times (unless you have already spoken with a staff member about having to pick up earlier due to siblings being at another school).  

Dates for your Diary   
Friday 20th October – Nursery will close for October half-term
Monday 30th October – Nursery will re-open 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact contact Louise through email:- louise@thelifenursery.co.uk or facebook messenger.  
Many thanks
Mrs Louise Gray
Nursery Manager

